The June meeting of the South Shenango Township Supervisors was held on Tuesday, June 13, 2023 at the South Shenango Township Building, located at 6865 Collins Road, Jamestown, PA 16134. The meeting was called to order at 2:35 pm by Chairperson Joe Livingston. Present were Supervisors Joe Livingston, Mike Richter and Nick Ceremuga; Solicitor Brett Stedman; Roadmaster Jamie Fries; Secretary Rebecca Andrew and Property Maintenance Bob Goff. Three visitors were present. Minutes from the May 9th and May 18<sup>th</sup> meeting were reviewed and approved with a motion by Mike Richter and a second by Nick Ceremuga.. MC

The Treasurer's report was as follows:

South Shenango Township General Fund	
Previous Month's Balance – April 30, 2023	\$ 218,657.60
May Credits/Deposits	\$ 126,047.78
May Credits/Interest	\$ 7.51
May Debits/Checks	\$ 30,389.15
Balance as of May 31, 2023	\$ 314,323.74
South Shenango Twp. State Account	
Previous Month's Balance – April 30, 2023	\$ 272,542.68
May Credits/Deposits-Interest	\$ 2.40
May Debits/Checks	\$ 8,694.31
Balance as of May 31, 2023	\$ 263,850.77
South Shenango ARPA Fund	
Previous Month's Balance (April 30, 2023)	\$ 208,635.30
May Credits/Deposit-Interest	\$ 0.00
May Debits/Checks	\$ 13,700.00
Balance as of May 31, 2023	\$ 194,935.30

Mike Richter moved to accept the Treasurer's Report with a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC

**Visitors Acknowledged** –Jeff Amon, ZHB member, asked about the chickens on Burns Rd. He was told the Zoning Officer was notified and she will be sending a violation letter.

Donna Brown, 1912 Ottawa Rd., asked Jamie about placing a culvert on Linden and Shawnee so they could get their camper out. Jamie said he has tried to get into contact with them several times. Donna also reported on a camper that was placed on a property on Linden.

Fred Sparkling asked what to do about a barking dog and an abandoned dog. He was given suggestions such as calling the police, dog warden or the Anna Shelter. Fred also asked the grass being cut at the Snodgrass Boat Launch. Jamie said the roadcrew takes care of mowing the line of sight, Fred announced that a game warden will be coming to the crime watch meeting to speak.

## **Roadmaster's Report** – Jamie Fries

Jamie said they are having difficulties getting enough salt brine trucks per day. In previous years the township would receive 2 trucks per day and this year they have been only receiving 1 truck daily. He also mentioned someone is tearing up Fitch Road and asked those at the meeting to report it to the police if they see it happening.

Jamie told the supervisors that the township needs a broom and boom mower.

Mike Richter made a motion to allocate \$50,000 from the ARPA funds for the purchase of a broom and boom mower with a second by Joe Livingston. MC

Jamie asked how to go about working in the Douthett Allotment due to previous issues that they have had when

working there. The supervisors told him to call the police if any issue arises.

**Attorney's Report** – Brett Stedman

Brett called for an executive session regarding legal litigation.

Mr. Steadman also informed the supervisors about a letter the township received from the Assessment Office regarding a property that they discovered doing unreported modifications. Brett will respond to the letter.

The new plans for the Welcome Solar II project were addressed and Brett stated that they will have to go the process of a new Land Development Plan.

Brett spoke to John about mobile home foundations, and he is waiting for John to provide him with some more information.

## Property Maintenance Official/Zoning Officer- Bob Goff

Gave the supervisors a written report and discussed a few properties.

Supervisors' Report -None

**Secretary's Report** –Rebecca Andrew None

## **Correspondence Received** – None

Mike Richter moved to approve the May bills with a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC

The Supervisors adjourned into Executive Session at 4:05 pm. The regular meeting reconvened at 4:45 pm. There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 4:46 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Rebecca Andrew, Secretary